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Thank you so very much! 

 January 2024 

Dear Friends, 

 It has been about two months since I sent a letter out to you about Dave’s home-

going and some of the changes taking place.  Here is an update: 

 The funeral was on November 30th at our sending church, First Baptist Church of 

Englewood, CO.  It was, to say the least, a very special service!  Choir members from two 

churches presented beautiful music, along with songs from other wonderful singers.  Dave’s 

brother, Phil, gave an amazing eulogy.  Bro. Jon Konnerup, Director of Missions of BBFI, 

spoke of our 42-years as missionaries to Chile.  Pastor Steve Adams represented our 

supporting churches and talked about the great friendship he and Dave shared.  Several 

Chilean Pastors gave stirring testimonies on a video that they recorded and sent to the 

church.  And our Pastor, Clifton Mizer, preached the last message that Dave prepared but 

was never able to preach.  His message was on Cleaving to the Lord, and Pastor preached it 

from the Bible of Dr. Harvey H. Springer.  We were deeply moved! 

 Wonderful words were said, the church was full of guests from all over Colorado and 

several other states, and the livestream was watched by hundreds from different places in 

the world.  We would never have expected such a blessing.  Dave always wanted to be 

simply remembered for being a FAITHFUL servant of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  His 

desire was always to show others the way of salvation, to baptize, to disciple, to plant 

churches and prepare pastors, missionaries, and teachers to continue His work.  We have 

said it many times over the years:  It is a JOY to serve the Lord.  May all glory be His! 

 As many of you know from experience, it is quite a challenge to re-organize your life 

when your other half is gone.  I have spent most of the last two months making the 

necessary changes in our personal affairs and learning how to do so many things that Dave 

always took care of throughout our 51-year marriage.  There is so much more to learn! 

 Some have asked me if I plan to return to Chile to live and work.  I feel that the Lord 

has led me to stay here for now.  There are so many opportunities to serve Him!  In the past 

months I have been happy to witness to and counsel several ladies. 

 Several of you have sent love offerings during this time, and I am very grateful.  May 

the Lord bless you abundantly.  You are in my thoughts and prayers.   

  Peggy  
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